

January 10, 2022

Ms. Karolyn Smith Holiday Home Tour 1324 Longs Point Woodland Park, Co 80863

Dear Karolyn;

On behalf of the Teller Senior Coalition's Board and especially our over 1100 clients, I wish to express how grateful we are for the financial support from the 2021 Holiday Home Tour. Your support helps TSC provide services to ensure older adults can live with independence and dignity. Our services are so important to seniors in Teller County, they allow seniors to age in place.

We look forward to using your financial support to continue and expand services to meet our client's needs, especially to replenish our Food Pantry. The generous support of the Home Tour helps us cover the cost of providing the many services we offer to seniors in Teller County.

We are doing all we can to keep seniors safe and healthy, such as delivering groceries, toiletries and medications. We provided special meals at Thanksgiving and Christmas for over 100 seniors.

We transport seniors to medical appointments and for other essential services. We also provide our other critical services; case management counseling, respite for caregivers, home delivered meals for homebound seniors, safety related handyman repairs and homemaker services. Most importantly we are reaching out to our supported seniors by phone to ensure they have what they need and to hopefully reduce that sense of isolation and loneliness many of them are feeling. Many seniors are unable to visit family, which is very hard on them.

Thank you again for caring about seniors in Teller County. We couldn't provide our services without support and financial assistance from organizations like yours.

Please note our new mailing address below, we have relocated to larger space in Divide, Colorado.

Best wishes,

Katherine F. Lowry Executive Director

With 7 mg